ADJOURNED MEETING OF THE GEARY COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
January 19, 2021

Commissioners Present: Keith, Ascher, Trish Giordano, and Alex Tyson
Others Present: Rebecca Nordyke, County Clerk

The following arrived at the meeting: Rick Dykstra, citizen; Vanessa Gray, Animal Shelter Director and
Allen Dinkel, Junction City Manager

Chairman Giordano called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
The pledge of allegiance was recited.

The public comment session was held: .
s Ms. Gray discussed her leave payout from the county:

o Stated that she should get paid for all her accumulated leave since she was only given four
weeks’ notice and it was impossible to use all the leave in that time period.

o Chairman Giordano inquired if she quit or got fired. Ms. Gray stated no and the decision to
move the Animal Shelter to the City of Junction City was not her decision.

o Chairman Giordano inquired if she had brought the issue to the previous commission.
Commissioner Ascher stated she had and the previous commission had denied the request
because of the policy and the possibility of setting a precedent. He suggested it might be
necessary to have an executive session with Mr, Thummel.

Teresa Bramlage, citizen, arrived at the meeting,

The discussion with Ms. Gray continued:
» Commissioner Tyson inquired about sick leave. Ms. Gray stated that the request is just for
vacation. She said since this was not her decision, she was not wanting to be penalized.
e Chairman Giordano stated she will contact her once a decision has been made. Ms. Gray left the
meeting.

Jon Thummel, Human Resources, arrived at the meeting.
Terry Butler, citizen, arrived at the meeting.

The public comment session continued:
e Mr. Dykstra discussed the following;:
¢ Reviewed the importance of I-70 due to the number of people traveling on it.
¢ [nformed the commission there are no signs denoting the “Freedom Frontier National
Heritage”.

Sheila Markley, citizen, arrived at the meeting.

Mr. Dykstra continued:
» Discussed the need to have “Welcome to Flint Hills” signage.
e Discussed the wonderful things Geary County has to offer, including but not limited to: Milford
Lake; Milford Nature Center; headwaters of the Kansas River; and the largest state hunting lands
in the State of Kansas.
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» Discussed misconceptions about blue green algae at Milford Lake, including but not limited to:
incorrect signage and lack of education to the public.

e Discussed the qualifications for the upcoming fishing tournaments that will be held at Milford. He
stated these are big events and yet the community does not seem to know about it.

e Asked the commission to let their voices be heard and visit local businesses.

e Stated that CVB jobs are not easy jobs and encouraged the commission to rely on the trained staff
and seek their input. '

e Discussed issues with the current location of the CVB and the larger number of visitors to the
office when it was located on Washington Street.

e Complimented the County’s Public Works Department on the efficient snow removal.

e Chairman Giordano stated she will check into freedom frontier signage. Mr, Dykstra left the
meeting,

Mr. Dinkel discussed the following:

e Stated that Blue Jay Way is a combined project with the city and county and easements may be
needed.

¢ Discussed safe routes to schools.
Expressed concern about the possibility that other county roads may be used by citizens when the
new high school opens and there are large events such as football games.

e Stated the city will issue 4-year temporary notes and the financing begins in 2022.

e Stated he will come back next week with other concemns.

Mrs. Butler, Mrs. Bramlage, and Mrs. Markley, discussed the Main Street Program:
e Mrs, Bramlage reviewed the following:
o Explained the board was formalized in September and learned about the State of Kansas’s
Main Street Program. Some of the board members traveled to Emporia to see how the
program has worked in that community.

Brad Johnson, citizen, arrived at the meeting.

Mrs. Bramlage continued:
¢ Stated they are looking for support from the community. She stated they have received donations
from businesses and individuals. At tonight’s Junction City Commission meeting, they will learn
of the support from the city.
o Requested a commitment from the county and help to secure funding for the Main Street Program.
Discussed the 2014 Comprehensive Plan and the impact to economic development.

Mr. Johnson discussed the following:

» Stated they have been working on downtown development for quite some time.

¢ Stated he was part of downtown revitalization in Lawrence and Kansas City.

¢ Stated they want to bring vitality and millennials to downtown.

e Reviewed meeting with the Emporia group who shared their story in participating in the Main
Street Program which started in 1991. He shared the financial impact to the community, grants
that have been used for events and loans to businesses, the financial commitment from the City of
Emporia and Lyon County.

e Stated they expect to work with the CVB and explained how in Emporia the CVB and Main Street
group bought a building together which is on Main Street.






